
Report on “Swachhata Hi Seva 2024” – 22.09.2024 (5th Programme) 

The "Swachhta Hi Seva 2024" initiative is set to enhance cleanliness and sanitation across 

India through a series of engaging activities, including community clean-up drives, awareness 

programs, and educational workshops. These efforts aim to inspire widespread public participation in 

fostering a cleaner environment. 

At the Institute of Physics, Bhubaneswar, the "Swachhata Hi Seva" program is currently being 

celebrated from September 17 to October 1, 2024.  

This inspiring initiative is led by Prof. Karuna Kar Nanda, the esteemed Director, with invaluable 

support from Lt. Col. B. Pattanaik, the Registrar and Nodal Officer, and Dr. Khirod Chandra Patra, the 

dedicated Coordinator, along with a team of committed IOP staff members working tirelessly to ensure 

the campaign's resounding success. 

On September 21, approximately 25 staff members enthusiastically participated in the 

"Swachhata Hi Seva" campaign, held at Masjid-E-Gousia, Mancheswar, near Sainik School, 

Bhubaneswar, Pin-751005. Established in 1986, the mosque played a pivotal role in this initiative, with 

the gracious presence of President Hazi Hakim Khan and Secretary Mr. Islam Khan, who generously 

supported our efforts in making this campaign a resounding success. 

Here is a collection of photographs showcasing the remarkable success of this program: 

Photographs of Cleanliness Drive at Masjid-E-Gousia 

 

(One group photo captures the Prof. K.K. Nanda, Director IOP and staff members at the masjid before cleaning) 

 

 



 

(IOP members cleaning at masjid) 

 

 

(IOP members cleaning at masjid) 

 



 

 

 

(Photo of Masjid-E-Gousia) 

 

(IOP members cutting weed at masjid) 



 

(IOP members cutting weed at masjid) 

 

(One group photo captures the Prof. K.K. Nanda, Director IOP and staff members at the masjid after cleaning) 

 

Thank You 

 

 



 

 


